
 
 

 

 

Issue No 56 11th Nov 

Dates for your Diary  
For meetings outside of school hours please use the West Garth Road pedestrian gate to access the site. 

All evening meetings start at 19.30  unless indicated 

Fri 11th Nov 16.45 Martinmas ð lantern walk for 

Kindergarten, The Ark and Parent 

and Child ð 16.45 

 Mon 28th Nov  Advent spiral for classes parents 

invit ed to younger classes ð time 

tbc 

Sat 12th Nov meet at 

school 05.45 

Class 9 Bar Mock Trial -

Bournemouth 

 Mon 28th Nov 16.15 Parent and Childõs Advent Spiral 

Sat 12th Nov 10.00 ð 

16.00 

Work day 

Cancelled due to illness 

 Fri 2nd Dec 10 - 12 Open morning 

Sun 13th Nov  Ten Tors training  Sat 3rd Dec  Advent Fair 

Wed 16th Nov after drop 

up in Thomas Hall 

Fayre surgery/meeting   Wed 7th Dec 10.30 Class 1 ð 5 Northcott ð Peter Pan 

Wed 23rd Nov after drop 

off in Thomas Hall  

Fayre Surgery/meeting   Wed 7th Dec 19.30 Class 6 parentsõ evening 

Thurs 24th Nov 4.30 ð 

5.30 

Class 1 parentsõ evening  Thurs 8th Dec Class 7 trip to Norman Lockyer 

Observatory  

Sun 27th Nov  Advent Spiral for Kindergarten, 

parents invited ð time tbc  

   

Please note there has been a change to the return date for children to school in Jan ð it is now Wed 4 th 

January not Tues 3rd this is to accommodate a staff training day.  

Martinmas   

 



Beautiful singing and 

éwho is that man so 

cold in  our school? Who 

is that  soldier so kind 

to share his cloak?       

A lantern lit walk in 

the dark woods (real 

dark!) grounds that 

seem so familiar now 

transformed into a 

candle lit land of 

mystery! Then a fire 

and delicious spiced 

apple juice and a 

biscuit to share. Happy 

Martinmas ð 

Kindergarten, The Ark 

and Parent and Child celebrate tonight we wish you great 

light in the darkness.  

 A lanterna 

As part of their study of India class 5 made this beautiful chalk drawing to celebrate Dawali .   

 

Budget update  
Last month I mentioned that our income is a direct function of the number of pupils enrolled on the 

census date of October 6th. Pupil numbers will increase every year until 2021.Our school is now beginning 

its transition into double streams. Last year was the first double reception year in Kindergarten. This 

year we have both Reception and Year 1 (the whole Kindergarten) as double streams. Next year we will 

have two class 1õs and by Sept 2021 we will have double streams up to class 10 ð a total of 624 pupils.  

Based upon our experience last year - during which the numbers i n reception slowly increased over the 

year we anticipated a shortfall in the reception of about 12 in Sept 16 and budgeted our income for the 

year assuming we would have 326 pupils (a ôfullõ school would be 338). On the 6th Oct census date we 

had 317 and so our income is likely to be about £30,000 less than budget (we receive about £3300 per 

pupil per year). It is however possible that the Education Funding Agency will take into account pupils 

enrolled on the January 17 th censusð but this is at their discre tion and cannot be relied upon.  

The school is presently full in all classes from class 1 to 9 .The new Parent and Child groups are full and 

have expanded to four mornings. We hope that this, together with our kindergarten taster sessions, and 



an increased marketing strategy will generate additional pupil numbers for reception in subsequent years 

and ensure our pupils and income are optimised.  

Other areas generating income are the fairs and activities of the PTFA, letting the school site,  

expanding the very  successful language school from 2 weeks to 4 ( two weeks will be in the summer 

holidays), and donations (time as well as financial).  

If you would like to be involved in helping to develop the language school, generating more income from 

letting the school  site or have some time to help with any aspect of financial administration please let 

me know. As we expand the school our need for help in the office is growing. We are fortunate to have a 

new staff member in the finance office ð his name is Dan and he was a pupil in the Exeter Steiner School 

10 years ago. He is presently training in accountancy and he has kindly offered to work voluntarily for 2 

days a week. Mark Eyers, Finance. 

Do you have some spare time? Do you want to make a difference?  
Please consider volunteering for the school ð you never know what might happen. I once volunteered to 

help in reception and now look at me!  Katie Young.  

We urgently need some volunteers to help sort out the books for the library on a Monday and Wednesday 

mornings - this could just be adhoc.  

Mark would like someone to help with Parent Pay once a week . 

Newsletter editorial assistant requ ired to help prepare newsletter.  

Please contact Kate Amphlett volunteer @steineraacedemyexeter.org.uk  

Adoptive  /foster parents support group  
There are several adopted or fostered children in school and some of the  adoptive /foster parents have 

set up a group to enable us to support each other with the challenges (and joys!)  of guiding our children 

through their learning. Our next  meeting will be  on November 25th at midday and we  would like to invite 

all adoptive or foster parents from school to join us. Please leave your contact details (email or 

phone) with reception (in a se aled envelope if you prefer) and I will get back to you with further details.  

Please remember the 48 hr rule ð it is norovirus season!  
We have received the following advice from the Public Health England;  

Norovirus, sometimes known as the ôwinter vomiting bugõ, is the most common stomach bug in the UK, 

affecting people of all ages. It is highly contagious and is transmitted by contact with contaminated 

surfaces, an infected person, or consumption of contaminated food or water. The symptoms of norovirus 

are very distinctive ð people often report a sudden onset of nausea followed by projectile vomiting and 

watery diarrhoea.  

If you or your child has symptoms you should;  

¶ Avoid contact with others until symptom free for at least 48hrs  

¶ Keep hydrated 

¶ Wash hands thoroughly with soap and water especially after 

toilet visits and eating or handling food. Alcohol hand gel is not 

effective against Norovirus.  

 

 

mailto:volunteer@steineraacedemyexeter.org.uk


Mud, mud glorious mud.... A day in the life of Kindergarten  

Perfect  medium f  or fluid play of imagination, whilst immersed in the real physical world.  

 

Children organise their own obstacle course  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Then indoors to the warm soft beauty of a child's birthday celebration.   

 

 

A pair of children come in early to 

set the table and prepare the 

birthday setting on the lunch table  

 
 
 
 
 



Advent Fayre  ð Sat 3rd Dec 
Planning for the fayre is well underway. Please contact your class rep if 

you are willing to help or come to a fayre surgery on Wednesdays after 

drop off in Thomas Hall. Remember to invite your friends and family!  

Forward planning needed!  
The fayre makes most of its money from the food and drinks that we 

sell. This often falls into place at the last minute and is wonderful! But 

it makes the planning a bit scary! This year we are asking for people to 

sign up in advance ð even if you can give a few hours on the day or the 

day before WE NEED TO KNOW! Please email 

ptfa@steineracademyexeter.org.uk   

Calling all musicians!  
We are seeking performers for the advent fayre on Saturday 3rd of 
December. This is open to students, families and friends, as well and 
any music contacts you may have. 
 

We look forward to hearing from you! Claire Steer clairestar1@gmail.com or text 07714735940. 

 
Massage therapists and healers   

Who would be willing to either pay for a pitch or donate takings to the school please contact Jessica 
Davidson  
davidsonjessica07@gmail.com  

 

Storyteller wanted!  
We are in need of a storyteller to fill two slots at the Advent Fayre.   

If you are able to help please email:  ptfa@steineracademyexeter.org  or talk to Chloe Wilson (PTFA Chair) 

or Julia Meller (Class 1&3) 

Creative opportunity  
Not sure you can help at the fayre? But still happy to help? Jane and Aidan will be doing sign writing for 

the fayre on Friday 2 nd Nov if you are able to join them please email Jane Rae j4ne.r4 e@gmail.com  

Welcome Saski ð 
class 2 dog 
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 Keeping safe   

Iõm pleased to tell you that we will be working with the NSPCC, the 

UKõs leading childrenõs charity, whoõll be delivering their Speak 

out. Stay safe.  programme. Through child-friendly, interactive 

assemblies and workshops their specially trained staff and 

volunteers will give our children information about how to keep 

themselves safe from harm and how to get help if they have any worries, sensitively discussing is sues like 

bullying and sexual abuse, without using scary words or adult language. They will be in school on 

Tuesday, class 3-5 will be having a presentation in assembly and class 4 and 5 will be taking part in a 

workshop. Further information has been sent out to parents today. Please see nspcc.org.uk/prevent ing-

abuse/keeping-children -safe/ for further details . Sarah OõNeill, Safeguarding. 

School meals 
One area that we can all work together to improve is the way in which we administer/book and pay for 

the school lunches. At the moment it is difficult for the kitchen to know how many meals they need to 

cater for, some parents are finding it difficult to know what they owe or have paid for, and some parents 

have still to set up their Parent Pay account.  

Over the next few weeks and months our intention is to get all parents of children from Class 2 and 

above to select their meals from the meal menu on Parent Pay and pay for their meals in advance. This 

will also apply to those getting free school meals. Many pa rents are paying for meals in  advance but not 

selecting the meals. This means that the kitchen does not know what type or number of meals to cater 

for.  

Parents of children receiving Universal free school meals in Kindergarten and Class 1 do not need 

to boo k through Parent Pay.  

Information on how to select, book and pay your childõs meal is presented below and is also on the 

ôSchool Mealõ page of the schoolõs website (www.steineracademyexeter.org.uk ).  

After January parents of children from Class 2 upwards who have not selected their meals and paid in 

advance and whose children ask for a meal will receive a letter/email/text/tel call from the school 

advising that meals will no longer be provided unless bo oked as above. 

If you have yet to set up your Parent Pay or are having any concerns or problems with payments or 

booking please email me at parent@steineracademyexeter.org.uk . Thank you for your support. Mark 

Eyers, Finance.  

How to book a meal and pay  
When you sign on you will get this page click on the blue button ð make meal bookings. 

You then see (screen below) ð choose your week  

http://www.steineracademyexeter.org.uk/
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Then choose the day you would like to book and choose the meal (screen below).  

Then click confirm booking on the bottom of the 

page (screen opposite). 

You will then see (screen below) click on either 

pay now or continue shopping.  

A help sheet will be put on the website  

http://www.steineracademyexeter.org.uk/information/school -

meals  

Trips update  
Thank you to those who have returned their trip commitment form and who have started paying already 

through Parent Pay for the class trips for this year. If you have not returned your form please can you do 

as soon as possible as this allows the school to determine/plan the level of additional 

support/fundraising required for trips. Paper copies of the f orm are available at reception or download 

the forms from the website http://www.steineracademyexeter.org.uk/information/parents -information   

If you have any concerns over trip costs or payments please email finance@steineracadmyexeter.og.uk  

 

Community News, Events and Advertising  
Disclaimer: Placement of advertisements does not imply endorsement by SAE of the products or services offered.  

Young family urgently looking for a two bedroom house (to rent) within driving distance of the academy.  

Our daughter has been accepted into the kindergarten but we need to move into the area before the 

deadline for her to start.  

If anyone knows of a suitable house/flat/shed please  contact Pete or Estelle on 01409 241562 

angel.online@hotmail.co.uk  

Wanted:  sleeping bags duvets men's trousers  

for the St David's Homeless group. Please contact Kayte Rawlings if you have any donations 

kayterawlings@hotmail.co.uk  
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